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Hello from Pohnpei:
 
We pray and trust that all is going well with you and your family.   We appreciate your prayers 
and support of the Lordʼs ministry. Thank you very much.
 
The revival services at Truth Independent Baptist Church in Madolenihmw from June 14-19 
went really  well. The preaching by different pastors was inspiring and encouraging. The 
fellowship was uplifting. Our church folks were challenged and blessed.  Praise the Lord!
 
Church Folks to Pray for:
 
Please continue to pray  for our church folks.   Some of our church folks are having different 
problems in their lives and it is going to take a lot of praying and trust that only  God can bring 
them out of their problems.   These people are fine Christian people that have hit hard time but 
are still faithful to the Lord. I have listed some of these people for you to remember when you 
pray. Please include these people in your prayer list.
 
                   1.) Mrs. Aldeia Slavador is one of our Sunday school teachers. Mrs. Salvador
                      is now in the Philippines undergoing chemotherepy.  Mrs. Salvador has
                      cancer.
 
                  2.) Mr. and Mrs. Waldis Clark –went to the Philippines for heart surgery.  
                      They found out when they were in Philippines that they will not need
                      surgery.  Mr. Clark is a diabetic patient who takes insulin shots on daily
                      basis to keep him healthy.
 
Upcoming Church Activities:
 
We are having the following activities this summer:
 
1.) From July  5-10-my  wife is having VBS with the kids in our neighborhood at our house in      
Kolonia
 
2.) Our Church youth group will be camping out on the island of Mand, at Camp Rejoice on July 
12-17.

3.) On July  19-23, we will be having our annual Vacation Bible School at our church. The theme 
this year is: Eternal Treasures. Pray  that Godʼs word will go forth and accomplish His will and 
not to return unto Him void.
 
 In Christ,
 Sonny, Lihna, Sonya, Haworth, Roland, and Sonsha


